This time of year always fills me with pride and excitement. The AGM is our chance to reflect on another successful year and to look forward to the outdoor season with anticipation.
This year, our excitement is doubled by recent developments that promise an exciting future for cricket in Wiltshire. Our new strategy, Beyond Boundaries, is set to launch, and we will be presenting it to the ECB next week. A key part of this strategy is the development of the women’s game and our women’s team has made a winning start in their inaugural season in tier 3, another reason for optimism.
Our strategy is built on the values of ambition, respect, and fairness - values that Pete and the team demonstrate every day, and that the cricket community in Wiltshire embodies. This strategy is meant not just for Wiltshire Cricket but for cricket in Wiltshire, and the same could be said of these values.
This is also a time to recognise and celebrate the contributions of so many who make cricket a positive experience for everyone involved. From our member organisations to the schoolteachers we work with through Chance to Shine, and the volunteers, coaches, clubs, players, and parents across the county. You are all a testament to cricket and to Wiltshire.
Finally, I want to thank my fellow Board members as well as Pete and the team. If anyone wants to see passion for cricket and a love for what they do, they need only spend some time in their company and I feel honoured that I get to work with them.
Good luck to everyone for the season ahead. Thank you for all you do, and we look forward to continuing to work with you.


